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by CETA to campaign
for Rutherford

Continued from page 1
told the Voice that the impression was
made quite clear to them when they
were asked to violate the law—either
campaign for Rutherford or put your
job in jeopardy.

(Mattie Fordham, the counselors
told us, had a habit of continually
calling all of them down to city hall for
various ‘‘briefings,”’ sometimes as
often as three times a day. During one
such meeting all of the counselors
were lined up and told to repeat in
unison: ‘‘Mattie Fordham is the
boss’'—just in case they might forget.)

Gary Bates, City CETA coordinator,
told the Voice that such activities are
in clear violation of CETA regulations.
He promised to check into it if a formal
complaint was filed.

Bruce Grabner, Director of all
CETA programs for Genesee County,
refused to answer any questions from
the Voice about the alleged CETA
violations. When asked directly if he
would approve of using CETA funds
for door-to-door campaigning for a
candidate he refused to answer and
told us to “‘look it up in the regulations
book and find out for yourselves.””

Both Bates and Grabner are political
appointees; Bates by Rutherford,
Grabner by the County Board of
Commissioners. Their programs have

Holly cop arrested for series of burglaries

“It's sad that you have to be afraid
of your ewn police department.”’
— Holly Resident

Those words, spoken nearly a year
and a half ago, are as accurate today as
they were then in describing the state
of affairs of the Holly Police
Department.

The quote originally referred to a
major controversy involving several
incidents of alleged police brutality in
the Holly area. A number of Holly
residents reported experiences in
which they were harassed and in some

City workers paid

been criticized by various individuals
for their ineptness and political
favoritism.

One city official, though, is quite
concerned about these abuses.
Ombudsman Joe Dupcza has heard of
numerous complaints about people
working on City time to get Rutherford
re-elected. One noteworthy incident
that was reported to the Voice includes
a party for black city employees
thrown by Mayor Rutherford at Italia
Gardens. And outside the restaurant,
making sure everyone going in was
given a Rutherford button, was none
other than Mattie Fordham.

Other incidents include possible
illegal campaigning by employees of
the Flint Housing Commission and the
Flint Police Department.

Dupcza encourages anyone who was
forced to campaign for any candidate
to contact his office at 766-7335 and he
will commence an investigation.

Dupcza’s past performance indi-
cates that he will do exactly
that—thoroughly and forcefully.

Meanwhile, Bill Holbeck is working
in a pizza place twenty hours a week
trying to support himself through his
last year as a psychology student at
Flint U of M. Both of his parents have
had heart surgery this year and, thus,

cases terrorized by members of the 10
man Holly Police Department for
crimes they did not commit or in some
cases for no apparent reasons at all. A
long article in the April, 1978 issue of
the Voice detailed their stories and led
to threats of legal action on behalf of
the Holly Police Department.

Seymour Beitner, attorney for the
individual members of the Holly Police
Department claimed in a November,
1978 letter to the Voice that the Voice
had **...managed in one fell swoop to
smear the character reputation of each
and every officer of the Village of
Holly's Police Force."'

Bill Holbeck with the literature he was told to distribute door to door

he is the only one working in the
family.

He feels frustrated, disillusioned
and angry.

“I'm young, 1 have no money, I
need a job. I had such high
expectations when 1 went to work at
the Center. Now I've found out what it
means to have a job that relies more on
politics than on helping people. The
Youth Center is doing a good job in
helping kids but that’s only happened
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Bill Holbeck's pay stub showing a full week’s pay including the day he was

told to campaign for Rutherford

Now we come to Thomas Lowande.

Lowande, a member of the Holly
Police Department since June, 1977,
was arrested this past August 23rd
under suspicion of having committed
30 burglaries amounting to $4,000 ip
cash and merchandise during the last 5
months. Authorities believe the
robberies occured while Lowande was

on duty. According to Thomas
Bercher, Holly City Manager,
investigators in the case followed

Lowande for six weeks, and on several
occasions they observed Lowande
when he was called to respond to
burglaries in the area, burglaries that
he apparently was committing himself.
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by accident. The Center is nothing but
another finger on the Rutherford hand
that is trying to convince the Black
community that they should vote for
him.

““We may have gone door-to-door
for him only one day but we were
really nothing but a big campaign sign
for him every day of the week.”

Action on Holbeck’s complaint is
expected within the month.
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Lowande also happens to be one of
the Holly police officers attorney
Beitner so steadfastly defended in his
letter to the Voice.

A look back at the original Voice
article on complaints of police
harassment by Holly residents and
now the recent arrest of patrolman
Lowande point out what the Voice and
members of the Holly community have
been saying all along: that serious
questions about the conduct of the
Holly Police Department exist, Mr.
Beitner notwithstanding.

Lowande's arrest also shows us that
Holly residents still ‘‘have to be
afraid’’ of their police department.







